ST MICHAEL AND ALL ANGELS,
 SUNNYSIDE, BERKHAMSTED

MINUTES OF THE PCC MEETING ON MONDAY 18 September 2017

	Present:	S Baggs, J Cartwright, R Coles, L Culley, N Eckert, R Fardell, S Fowler (no vote), C Geoghagen,
			T Hodkinson ( no vote), K Jones (minutes, no vote), K Stananought, J Randall Stratton,
			C Stewart (chair), T Wager, L White, F Wilcock, E Wotherspoon, P Davis
Apologies:	J Lines 
Visitor:		D Vesey (item13), 

	
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION  AND DECISIONS TAKEN

	ACT

	1. 
	Prayer
	JC led us in prayer with a reading from Romans Ch. 15 vs. 4-6

	

	2. 1
	Welcome 

	Chairman Chris Stewart welcomed all to the meeting, including David Vesey who 
was attending to give information about the church roof. 

	

	3. 
	Apologies
	See above

	

	4. 
	Approval of minutes of meeting
on 19/6/17 

	Approved 
Proposed: F Wilcock        Seconded: S Baggs

	KJ

	5. 
	Agreeing agenda
	No items added to AOB

	

	6. 
	Matters Arising
Street Pastors

Regular /single hall hirers policy

Worship leader vacancy


Safeguarding courses

	
JRS reported that the last meeting had been cancelled and no further meeting has 
been arranged to date.
LC reported that fire safety needs to be completed before the hirers policy can 
be updated – item for next meeting.
RF reported that the candidate interviewed was unsuitable so a new advert will be 
placed in the Christianity magazine for one month from 24 September. There is a 
national shortage of worship leaders.
All PCC members must attend a safeguarding course this year –check Diocesan 
Website for details.

	
JRS

LC

RF


ALL

	7. 
	Electoral roll changes
	Add David and Jane Vaughan
	ND

	8. 
	Mission Group changes
	David and Jane Vaughan will oversee Pastoral Events
	DV
JV

	9. 

	Mission reports
(reports circulated before meeting)
Finance


Worship










Youth
Safeguarding policy




Youth Intern








Volunteers needed

Pastoral



Stewardship





Deanery Synod
	

Still need a book keeper
Financing Parish weekend – see below

The PCC voted unanimously to discontinue the Worship Committee which was set 
up in 2014 to gather feedback on the new service structure.
Proposed: L Culley                        Seconded: J Cartwright
PCC members KS, FW and JRS were appointed to gather feedback from the 
congregation and regularly report to the PALM group chaired by Andrew Wilcock. 
JC commented on the lack of 8am service. RF has met with most of the 8am 
attendees and is happy for them to attend a similar service at St Peter’s. The 
question of the small Worship budget (£2000) should be considered by the finance committee with a view to amalgamating it into other budget headings.

Thanks to TH and Youth Mission group for all work involved in updating Sunnyside’s Safeguarding policy. Two amendments - DBS checks are required for any volunteer working with children or vulnerable adults. DBS checks will be renewed every five 
years in line with best practice.
The PCC approved the updated policy once the amendments had been made.
It will be available in the church office and also on our website.
Proposed: N Eckert                        Seconded: L Culley
As the checks need renewing every five years there will be a number to be renewed 
shortly.
The group is considering the possibility of sharing an intern with Northchurch 
Baptist Church as despite advertising the position we haven’t had any applicants.  
The PCC agreed that the intern should be paid the same hourly rate as our 
previous intern for working at Sunnyside on Wednesday, Friday and Sunday am.
Proposed: R Fardell                        Seconded: J Cartwright 
As he lives locally we do not have to fund housing costs.
TH will start advertising in the new year for a new intern.
Helpers for Smarties, Sundays Cool and Edge needed.

Luncheon club are relieved and thankful for kitchen cleaning and moving of tables 
and chairs being organised.
AF will talk to congregations about work of the Pastoral Mission Group in November

A team will carry out the Fire Risk assessment and update the hiring terms and 
conditions in due course.
There will be a fire drill in the next few weeks.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Stewardship to be asked to provide a 5 year maintenance forecast at the next PCC meeting.  SB will discuss this with MB before the next stewardship meeting.

No meeting

	







KS
FW
JRS
AW

IF

TC















ALL



AF

MB






	10. 
	Parish Weekend Away-FW
	Following a visit by RF, EW and FW to High Leigh, a Christian conference centre in Hoddesden with a view to having a Parish Weekend Away there in 2018, FW has provisionally booked 16-18 November (only available weekend before Easter 2019).
The PCC confirmed that we can pay a deposit of up to £3000 (20% of total amount) 
in two instalments to reserve the booking.  The final payment is due 21 days after 
the event and there is a staggered cancellation charge if we do not fill all the places
 ( 100 – 120)
A small team will meet in early November 2017 to plan further.
Proposed: R Fardell                        Seconded: E Wotherspoon

	FW










	11. 
	Financial report 2017 -SB
(report circulated before
meeting)
	Year to end August 2017 income is lower than budget by £4800 and expenses under budget by £ 1600.
The treasurer will begin discussing the 2018 budget with the mission groups in 
October in time for presenting to the PCC in December.

	SB
MISSION
HEADS

	12. 
	Church hall funding
	Donations of £102,000 from over 75 families have been received and 5 year loans 
of £96,000 have been made available, so we are now in a position to fully fund the 
roof project without using the capital fund or reserves.

	SB




	13. 
	Approval of contractor and 
tender for hall roof
(report circulated before meeting)
	Thanks to SL, DV and IC and their team who have worked so hard behind the scenes
Our planning application has been approved but we are still waiting for the Diocese
 to grant the faculty.  RF and DV will contact the Diocese to explain the urgency.  Following interviews with 2 of the 4 contractors who put in a tender the interview 
panel recommended that the PCC accept the tender from Avonside, Letchworth.  
The work should take 3 months and Avonside could start in 2 weeks.
The PCC unanimously approved awarding the contract to Avonside with the work 
to commence once the faculty has been approved.  Simon Lewis and Chris Stewart 
were authorised to sign the contact on behalf of the PCC.
Proposed: J Cartwright                        Seconded: F Wilcock

	RF
DV
SL
CS

	14. 
	Caretaker/ Premises manager
EW
	After 3 successful months in the role Nicola will meet with PD and EW to review the position. 
The PCC approved the possibility of increasing her hours to 6 per week until the 
end of the year as this would be covered by the £2000 already approved for the kitchen.  However the budget will need to be increased for 2018.
Proposed: C Stewart                        Seconded: L White
NE will find out if a qualification or training would be needed if she took on the role of Health and Safety Officer.  It was suggested that she should attend Stewardship 
meetings in future.
The Finance Committee were asked to consider if she should be put on the pay roll

	EW
PD


SB

NE
MB

IF

	15. 
	Sunnyside Outreach fund
(paper circulated before meeting
	This is a very emotive issue and we need to take time and trouble over deciding its
future.  A new committee (RF, JC, CS, EW, LW) led by LC will engage with 
representatives from the Overseas Partnership/Home Missions and report to Dec 
PCC meeting with a 3 year commitment.  Peter Hyatt will be invited to contribute to the discussions.

	LC

	16. 
	Close
	EW closed the meeting with prayer at 9.45pm
	

	17. 
	Next meeting
	The PCC will meet again on Monday 4 December with the mission groups meeting 
in the previous two weeks.
	ALL



